
Friends of the Keyes Library 

Minutes for 4/20/2011 

 

Meeting was called to order at 6:15 PM by chapter president Jeff Reed.  Present 
were:  Heather Bailey (librarian), Karen Poppen, Rita Winters, Bruce Walters, 
Marina Fuentes, and Jeannette Walters. 

Treasurer's report on Used Book sale:  books $255.96, pizza cards $30.00, 
membership $5.00.  Current balance in Oak Valley Community Bank and cash is 
$778.64.  It was reported that over the first year of operation, this organization 
has raised a total of $1,210.26. 

Discussion of used book sale on April 16, 2010 revealed that many things went 
well, even though we only had 6 people available to assist.  We discussed 
changing the sale hours to 9:00AM - 1:00 PM next year and asking the student 
council for help before and after the sale, as well as recruiting additional member 
volunteers. 

The next subject of discussion was the Library needs; improvement of FOL display 
area, request by teachers that a walkway be created to the back door, and books 
and periodicals to be ordered. It was moved by Bruce Walters, seconded by Karen 
Poppen, and passed that $100.00 be given to Heather for immediate ordering of 
periodicals and that an additional $350.00 be set aside for future purchases.  This 
additional amount will be made available to Heather Bailey through treasurer 
Jeannette Walters upon request. It was moved by Jeff and seconded by Rita that 
at least half of this amount should be for books and the remaining for craft 
supplies. In addition, Heather is to research the cost cleaning or replacement of 
the kids rug used for class discussions and story time. 

Under membership, it was reported by Jeannette Walters that the Keyes 
Elementary Student Council will be joining the Friends with an organization 
membership and offering assistance to the FOL. 



The final item on the agenda was the Stanislaus Reads 2011.  Our Reads activity 
date will be June 22nd. The main activity selected was "Strawberry DNA 
Discovery" and will be directed by Jeff Reed.  Other activities will need to be 
presented as well. 

It was agreed that FOKL meetings will break for summer and reconvene on 
September 7 @ 6:00 PM. 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. 

 
 


